
GCO - EVALUATION OF PROFESSIONAL STAFF 
 
The Dean or designee will evaluate all professional staff as a basis for contract 
recommendations. Evaluations should occur at least once per school year, but may occur more 
than once per year if the Dean or designee determines additional evaluations are necessary. 
 
In conjunction with professional staff evaluations, the Dean or designee may implement an 
“improvement plan” if the Dean or designee believes the professional staff member is not 
meeting the performance goals set by the Board of Directors and/or is not adhering to the 
charter of the school. 
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